

7 November 2022

Excellency,

I would like to thank all of those who attended the informal General Committee meeting held on 28 October 2022 for a very fruitful and productive meeting. In particular, I express my thanks to the Chairs of the Main Committees for providing an update on how their respective committee's work is progressing. In this regard, I yet again encourage all of the Committees to complete their work in a timely fashion.

The General Committee had an excellent initial discussion on the many processes for which I have appointed co-facilitators and co-chairs and the importance of coordination and coherence among these processes. The full list of mandates and appointments can be found at my website: <a href="https://www.un.org/pga/77/mandates/">https://www.un.org/pga/77/mandates/</a>. As mentioned at the informal meeting, I would encourage co-facilitators and co-chairs to submit a tentative timeline for their respective process to my Office ahead of the next meeting.

In this regard, I have the honour to inform you that the next informal meeting of the General Committee will be convened on **Thursday**, **1 December 2022**, at **3:00 p.m. in the ECOSOC Chamber**. Along with the members of the General Committee, I invite the appointed co-facilitators and co-chairs to attend the informal meeting to discuss the coordination among the different negotiating tracks. The meeting will be open to all Member States.

Additionally, to follow up on the discussion at the last meeting of the General Committee, I will invite the Secretariat to provide an update to Member States on the planned work in the General Assembly Hall to make the rostrum wheelchair accessible, and the potential impact of the project on the program of work of the General Assembly.

I look forward to our continued close coordination and collaboration as we work collectively to strengthen the impact of the General Assembly during its seventy-seventh session and facilitate much needed transformation.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Csaba Kőrösi

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York